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Director’s Corner
by Jack Healy

Foundation Awards Fall Scholarships 
to 93 Students Preparing for Paper 
Related Technical Careers

It’s fall again in Orono and we have been 
busy with banquets, COOPs, setting up 
school visits, and committee meetings. 
Many of our students have come back 
from the summer with stories of intern-
ships or COOPs that they found reward-
ing and enjoyable. Our company mem-
bers are making a large effort to ensure 
that our students are doing engineering 
work that will encourage and inspire 
them to consider careers in our industry. 
The COOP experience is probably one 
of the most important events in a stu-
dent’s time at Orono in developing their 
perception of a pulp and paper career.
   The feedback we have received both from 
current COOP employers and from com-
panies interviewing our current students 
is that the quality of our students is im-
proving and is at a very high level – com-
ments we hear include very intelligent, ac-
tive, interested, involved, and nice young 
people. Our COOP employers are also 
pleased that so many Chemical Engineers 
are available for COOP – we have gone 
from too few ChE’s for COOP positions, 
to the possibility that we may have one or 
two without COOP positions – so if you 
know of any openings please let us know.
 We have been busy at the Foundation 
trying to reduce costs – the Audit Com-
mittee put out to bid our 2010 Audit, 
and with the approval of the Execu-
tive Committee has awarded the audit 
contract to a new CPA firm, saving the 
equivalent of about one scholarship. We 
have also been busy bringing accounting 
back in house saving the equivalent of 
two scholarships. One area that we have 
not reduced has been scholarships – we 
continue to stay focused on our primary 
goal of helping students to prepare for 
technical careers in the Pulp and Paper, 
and affiliated industries. We expect to hit 
our 2010 scholarship target of $750,000.
 Our graduates last May did very well 
with all ChE Pulp and Paper Foundation 
scholarship graduates having job offers, 
as well as the vast majority of our total Scholarship Committee members Jack MacBrayne (first row, second from right) and Mike Vashon, 

Madison Paper (back row, right) presented checks to scholarship recipients at the Foundation’s 
annual fall scholarship banquet held in September.

The Pulp & Paper Foundation’s annual fall
scholarship banquet was held on Septem-
ber 16th with presentation of checks to 71 
upper-class students who are preparing for 
paper industry careers. More than $296,000 
was awarded to scholarship recipients rep-
resented by 23 seniors, 27 juniors and 21 
sophomores. Twenty-two first year schol-
arship recipients were also in attendance 
giving them the opportunity to meet upper-
class students and members of the Founda-
tion’s Scholarship Committee.
   By field of study 46 students are study-
ing chemical engineering, 23 students are 
studying mechanical engineering, and 6 
students are studying mechanical engineer-
ing technology. There are 4 students each 
studying biological engineering, electrical 
engineering and civil engineering. We have 
2 students who are forestry majors, 3 stu-
dents majoring in computer and electrical 
engineering and one student studying com-
puter engineering,
  Ninety-two students come from Maine 
towns and one student hails from Washing-
ton State.
   Earlier in the day the Scholarship Com-
mittee had its annual meeting where it was 
decided we will continue to support up to 
25 entering first year engineering students 
and will also continue our support of upper-

class engineering students at our current 
level. 
   At the scholarship banquet, students had 
the opportunity to talk over dinner with 
members of the Foundation’s Scholarship 
Committee and several human resource 
representatives from Foundation member 
companies who employ our students as co-
op and interns who were in attendance at 
the  banquet to present scholarship checks 
to their student employees.
   For the second year, first year scholarship 
recipients were invited to attend the schol-
arship banquet affording them the opportu-
nity to meet upper-class scholarship recipi-
ents and to start building their networks.
   Jason Lyons of Honeywell Process Solu-
tions and Chair of the Foundation’s Schol-
arship Committee welcomed students and  
was also the evenings featured speaker. 
Jason told our students how important they 
are to our industry and how much they are 
needed in our industry once they complete 
their education. 
   Additional information and Pulp & Paper 
Foundation scholarship applications are 
available  by calling the Foundation office 
at (207) 581-2297 or by visiting us on our 
website at www.mainepulpaper.org. The 
deadline for upper-class scholarship appli-
cations is March 1, 2011. 
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graduating class. Our graduates went 
to work for Foundation members  P&G 
(2), NewPage (2), Sappi, Verso, Ash-
land (3), Cianbro, and Woodard & Cur-
ran. This fall, three of or students have 
come back from their coop experience 
with job offers in hand for May 2011.
   July flew by,  as we were out straight 
with three weeks of Consider Engineering.  
We had 170 applicants for 102 spots. As a 
result we held a one-day “mini” Consider 
Engineering session at the end of August 
for those students who wanted a detailed 
one day look at UMaine Engineering. We 
believed that this year’s program was a 
resounding success based on feedback 
we received, but the proof will come as 
scholarship, and admission applicants ar-
rive later this year. Some of my favorite 
feedback was “UMaine was not on my 
college list – now its in my top two”, and 
“My  son has talked  to me  more  about 
his three days at Consider Engineering 
than his three years in High School”. We 
should all be proud that our foundation has 
developed and sponsors such an effective 
program to help high school students get a 
better understanding of potential careers. 
    Our scholarship banquet this fall was 
held in Jenness Hall, and Faye arranged 
Chinese take–out as the meal – and it 
was enjoyed by all. We had more com-
pany representatives at the banquet than 
ever before.  Jason Lyons, Chair of the 
Scholarship and Educational Relations 
Committee was the evening speaker, re-
minding students how important they 
are to the future of our industry. In ad-
dition, we played a rowdy game of 
“How Well Do You Know Your Foun-
dation?”  You can play the game on our 
website at www.mainepulpaper.org.
  We recently implemented a secure 
on-line giving option that is available 
via our website www.mainepulpaper.
org under the tab - “Make a Donation”. 
This is an easy and secure way to give 

that may appeal to more donors. If you 
would prefer the traditional method of 
giving, our annual donation request will 
be in the mail in early November.  And 
speaking of giving, the need for engineers 
continues to be strong, and tuition con-
tinues to increase - up from $125 credit 
hour in 1998 to $267 this year. Please 
consider the Pulp and Paper Foundation 
as you evaluate your giving plans this 
fall.  An Endowed Scholarship is still just 
$10,000. There are many other options as 
well. Our students deserve your support.
   We have been gratified that we are get-
ting more and more requests from in-
dustry representatives to be involved in 
our committees. Our effort to assure that 
our committees have meaningful work, 
and to transfer decision making author-
ity to our committees is attracting a new 
generation of volunteers – please con-
tact me if you are interested in partici-
pating on a committee.        
     Del Raymond has recently left the chair-
manship of the University Support Com-
mittee, turning over the reins to Jeff Ham-
ilton of Sappi Fine Paper. Del has managed 
this committee for more than 25 years, and 
has done a terrific job – he has diligently 
worked to revive this committee over the 
past several years, to the point where our 
professors are saying that they are looking 
forward to their next accreditation review 
because the work that this committee has 
done will make them shine! Jeff has some 
big shoes to fill. We are fortunate that Del 
will remain a member of this committee.
   Faye and I are very proud of our stu-
dents. They continue to amaze us with 
their energy, enthusiasm, and excitement. 
More students have volunteered to re-
turn to their High Schools this fall to talk 
about our scholarship and the Consider 
Engineering program than at any time 
in the recent past.  We believe that our 
current students are our best  advocates.
Thank you all for supporting our students.
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Mark Your Calendar - Plan to Attend
Paper Days - Open House

April 6 & 7, 2011

Keynote speaker will be Mike Jackson, CEO, Verso Paper

New Foundation Company 
Welcomed at Paper Days
Foundation Membership Committee Chair 
John Wolanski announced we have three 
new Corporate members and presented 
membership certificates to company repre-
sentatives at Paper Days. Joining the Foun-
dation in 2010 were FMC Corporation in 
Rockland, ME; Old Town Fuel and Fiber 
in Old Town, ME; and the new Savage Safe 
Handling in Auburn, ME. 

David Manning (left) of FMC Corporation is 
welcomed as a Foundation Company member by 
Membership Chair John Wolanski at Paper Days. 

Ben Ward (left) of Old Town Fuel & Fiber is 
presented a membership certificate by Membership 
Chair John Wolanski at Paper Days.

Foundation Membership Chair John Wolanski (left) 
introduces  Brad Crist, of Savage Safe Handling to 
our Paper Days audience.
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Paper Day’s Chair, Albert Moore Surprised at Paper 
Days with the Albert Moore Pat’s Pizza Scholarship

Gifts and Bequests Chair, Keith Meyer 
presents Albert Moore with a plaque an-
nouncing the establishment of the Albert 
Moore Pat’s Pizza Scholarship.

For many years there has been a contingent of 
Paper Days guests, who after the awards banquet, 
frequent a well known Orono establishment, “Pat’s 
Pizza” for lively conversation with friends and of 
course, pizza. At the end of the evening the “hat” 
was always passed to collect funds to pay the tab 
and tip the waitress. There was always money 
left over. It was Albert Moore who said “deposit 
the extra funds and someday we’ll have enough 
to establish a scholarship. For more than 10 years 
passing the hat has added to the scholarship fund. 
In April, with the help of additional contributions 
from friends of Albert, the scholarship was named 
and the surprise unveiled at Paper Days. Albert is 
currently the chair of the Foundation’s Paper Days/
Open House Committee, has  recently retired from 
Buckman USA and has moved home to Maine.

Consider Engineering 2010 Hugh Success - 2011 Applications Available
Without question the best means  of recruit-
ing  high ability students to the University 
of Maine to study engineering and to ul-
timately seek employment in our industry 
continues to be our summer “Consider En-
gineering” program.  
   In 2008 the program was expanded from 
two four-day sessions to three four-day 
sessions allowing us to expand our num-
ber of students served from 60 to 102. In 
2010 the program was expanded to offer 
a special “one-day” mini  program so we 
could accommodate up to an additional 20 
students. 
   Each January program posters, brochures 
and applications are mailed to high school 
guidance offices both in and out-of-state. 
Applications are also available for down-
load on the Foundation’s website. Students 
are asked to submit an application packet 
to be considered for admission to the pro-
gram. 
   The admissions process requires students 
to write a letter describing what they hope 
to learn while attending our Consider En-
gineering camp. Students are also asked 
to provide a copy of their high school 
transcript and to have a teacher or mentor 
write a letter of recommendation on their 
behalf. 
   A selection committee then reads and 
rates each student’s application and the top 
102 students are offered admission to the 
program. All program costs, lodging and 
meals are paid by the Foundation so there 
is no cost to the student. 

   The program provides students with a four 
day college experience consisting of more than 
two dozen activities including problem solv-
ing challenges, experiments, department tours, 
a paper mill visit and tour and a challenging 
construction project competition.
   A highlight of the program for participants 
is our weekly student panel where students 
are invited to ask panel members (current stu-
dents) questions about college life, academic 
requirements and what being a student at UM-
aine is really like. Another highlight,“I AM an 
Engineer” gives participants the opportunity to 
work in teams to solve engineering problems 

for “clients” who pay them for solu-
tions. The team with the most income at 
the end of the game is the winner. 
   Many students tell us they were unsure 
about engineering until attending our 
program and learning about what engi-
neers do and what types of engineering 
careers are available. 
   The dates for Consider Engineering 
2011 will be July 10-13; July 17-20 and 
July 24-27. Applications are available 
on the Foundation’s website at www.
mainepulpaper.org or by calling the 
Foundation office at (207) 581-2297

Consider Engineering participants are shown racing boats they have construct-
ed out of 1 sheet of paper and one paperclip. The challenge is to construct a boat 
that will travel the length of the pond, powered by breath in the shortest time.

Marco L’Italien (‘86) Mill Manager at Lincoln 
Tissue and Paper (right) was inducted into UM-
aine’s Francis Crowe Society as a distinguished 
engineer by Dana Humphrey (left), Dean, Col-
lege of Engineering. The purpose of the Society 
is to recognize UMaine engineering graduates as 
they accomplish the formidable goal of complet-
ing their degrees and to recognize others who 
have made considerable engineering contribu-
tions and honored the profession.
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2009-2010 Pulp & Paper Foundation Student/Faculty Highlights

UMaine’s ChemE Car Teams took the first and 
the third highest honors at the Northeast Re-
gional Competition, sponsored by the Ameri-
can Institute of Chemical Engineers, in March, 
2010. UMaine hosted the regional conference at-
tended by more than 100 faculty and students.

Sarah Muzzy (Class 2011) was 
selected as the 2010 National 
PIMA Outstanding Student of 
the Year Award  recipient.

Paige Case (Class 2011) won 
the regional SWE Region F. 
Poster Award for work on 
thermal conversion of woody 
biomass.

Doctoral Student James Beaupre 
was elected as the President of the 
Association of Graduate Students 
(AGS), Spring 2010.

Owen McCarthy (Class 2010)
College of Engineering
2010 Outstanding Senior Award
2009-10 Class President.

Thomas Schwartz (Class 2010)
College of Engineering
2010 Hovey Award

Dean, Dana Humphery 
(left) presents the Francis 
Crowe Engineering Excel-
lence Award to Chemical 
and Biological Engi-
neering Professor David 
Neivandt.

As the Paper Days keynote speaker, Mr. Gardner’s talk focused on strategy noting that their strategy 
positions them well to succeed in a changing market.

 • Committed to the development and training of our people
 • Stable with clearly positioned brands
 • Customer Focus – ease of doing business
 • Well invested cost competitive assets
 • Track record of productivity and cost improvement
 • Reliable services
 • Investment in value added products and services
 • Dedicated to sustainable operations 
 • Unique and innovative specialty products

Some of the key points demonstrating the above strategy included a 55% decrease in oil consump-
tion at the Somerset mill since 2003, a vibrant Lean Six Sigma program delivering significant results 
to the bottom line, a training goal of 60hours/employee over the next 5 years, a significant improve-
ment of safety since 2003, and investment in assets that include a $49 million rebuild of the recovery 
system at Somerset that was completed this fall.  From an employment perspective, approximately 
60-75 job opportunities will be available over the next several years at SAPPI sites in Maine.

Mark Gardner of Sappi North America Keynote Speaker at Paper Days

Mark Gardner, President & CEO, Sappi Fine 
Paper North America delivering the keynote 
address at Paper Days 2010.

 Mr. Gardner’s presentation can be found at our web site www.mainepulpaper.org under the Paper Days Tab.
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If you ask anyone in the Maine Paper 
Industry who has more contacts than 
anyone else, there is only one name that 
comes to mind – John Wolanski.  When-
ever I need a phone number, or a contact, 
John’s the man I call. My first contact 
with John came in a phone interview for 
the position of Executive Director – he 
wanted to know what type of bird I would 
be if I could be any bird – of course 
John was looking for an eagle or some 
type of raptor, but I mistakenly chose 
loon, and I didn’t expect to get the job.
     John’s ability to develop and maintain 
contacts puts him in a great position to 
lead our Membership Committee and to 
contribute as Secretary of the PPF on our 
Executive Committee. John developed the 
concept of Mill Luncheons, or as he likes 
to call them, mini Open Houses or mini Pa-
per Days. The concept of bringing MPPA, 
NE Tappi/Pima, and the Maine Pulp and 
Paper Foundation together at mill sites has 
been a great success, and is considered a 
model for other paper making areas.  It 
keeps us focused on why we do what we 
do, and that the end result of lobbying by 
MPPA, of holding technical meetings by 
Tappi/Pima and of supporting the next 
generation of engineers by the PPF is ulti-
mately making the best paper in the world.
     John has been Vice president at Savage 
Safe Handling since 2004, prior to SSH, 
John previously worked for Hercules, 
Calgon, ECC International, and Nalco.  
John is also Scholarship Chairman with 

Focus on Pulp & Paper Foundation Volunteers
By Jack Healy

NE Tappi/Pima. He graduated from the Uni-
versity of Vermont with a degree in chemis-
try, but we know deep down John wishes he 
had been a black bear with a ChemE degree. 
John lives with his wife Lori in Cape Eliza-
beth, and has two children currently attending 
college. In his spare time John enjoys the oc-
casional 10K, his lake house in Raymond, and 
playing the drums for his band,The Way-Outs.
     We are very fortunate to have a supporter like 
John. His energy is boundless, his attitude is al-
ways positive, and his support is unwavering. 
What more can you say about someone who 
rocks Paper Days with his rendition (with Ray 
Heuchling) of the Blues Brothers! Thanks John 
for all you do for the PPF and for our Industry!

Fall Chinn Engineering Management Seminars Inspire Students 
Chinn Engineering Management Seminars 
are offered three times each semester as a 
means of exposing students to topics not 
traditionally offered as part of their engi-
neering curriculum. Each seminar consists 
of a lecture, question and answer period and 
dinner offering students the opportunity to 
meet and talk with seminar presenters. 
   This fall our seminar series opened with 
“How to Stay Challenged, Exceed Expec-
tations, Have Fun, and Prosper in the Busi-
ness World.” The program was presented by 
Dale Wibberly, HR Manager at Sappi Fine 
Paper’s Somerset Mill. Topics discussed 
were employee expectations and measure-
ment systems of modern corporations; how 
to enhance your career development - from  

a co-op position on; balancing work, career and 
family life, and staying challenged. 
   The second fall seminar was titled “Strate-
gies for Navigating a Disaster in an Unfamiliar 
Culture” presented by Dr. Bill Desisto (Profes-
sor of Chemical Engineering) and his family. 
They described their experience in Concepcion 
Chile last spring while on sabbatical 18 miles 
from the epi center where one of the largest 
earthquakes in modern times occurred. 
   The last seminar “Networking - a Framework 
for Career Development” featured three out-
standing networkers - Ted Kennedy of Geor-
gia Pacific; Ray Heuchling of the Heuchling 
Group; and John Wolanski of Savage Safe 
Handling. In their presentation to our students 
the team discussed the benefits of having a 

good network and how networking 
has helped them in their careers.  Stu-
dents also learned how to develop and 
nurture a network and how a network 
should be about helping others. 
   Students often stop by the Foundation 
office in the days following a seminar 
to tell us how much they appreciate and 
learn. Just last week one of our students 
dropped by to say “The seminars are so 
good they should be a mandatory part 
of an engineering education.”
   If you have a topic you would like to 
present as a Chinn Engineering Semi-
nar, please contact Jack Healy in the 
Foundation office at 207/581-2298 or 
by email at healy@maine.edu.

First Year Student 
Scholarship Applica-
tion Deadline Quickly 
Approaching
Do you know of an incoming first-year 
engineering student  who might be in-
terested in applying for a Pulp & Paper 
Foundation scholarship?
   Foundation Scholarship Committee 
Chair, Jason Lyons, has announced we 
will be offering up to 25 full-tuition 
scholarships to students entering the 
University of Maine to study engineer-
ing in the fall of 2011. 
  Our industry needs energetic and 
bright people to help solve challenging 
business and technical problems and to 
provide new ideas for future successes. 
If you know of a student who meets the 
criteria of wanting to explore the op-
portunities our industry offers, please 
encourage them to apply for a scholar-
ship today. 
   Applications were mailed to all high 
school guidance offices, and to math, 
science and physics teachers earlier 
this fall. A student can fill out and print 
an application on our website at www.
mainepulpaper.org, or obtain a appli-
cation by calling the Foundation office 
at (207) 581-2297 or by sending an 
email to woodcock@maine.edu. Jack 
and Faye welcome calls requesting ap-
plications and will happily answer any 
questions students might have. The 
deadline for application submission is 
January 10, 2011.

John Wolanski, Vice President, Savage Safe Handling 
and Chair of the Pulp & Paper Foundation Membership 
Committee.
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2010 Fall Scholarship Banquet Check Presentation Highlights

Owen McCarthy (2nd from left) and Sean 
Snyder (left) present scholarship to Ashland’s 
co-op student. 

Annette Smith Wright from Lincoln Tissue and 
Paper presented checks to her co-op students.

Jason Lyons (center), Scholarship Committee 
Chair presented checks to students.

Jason Lyons, Honeywell Process Solutions, and Foundation Scholarship Committee Chair, (3rd 
from right) presented scholarship checks to co-op students at the Foundation’s September banquet.

Brian Strothman, Verso, Jay  (3rd from right), presented scholarship checks to students who co-
opped at their mill in Rumford.

Peter Theriault, from NewPage, (middle) pres-
ent scholarship checks to their co-op students.

Grant Byras, Cascades Auburn Fiber and Scholarship Committee member (2nd from right) was 
available to present scholarship checks to students at the Annual Pulp & Paper Foundation schol-
arship banquet.
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Rob White, Verso Paper, Bucksport (center) 
presented scholarship checks to student who 
were employed as co-op’s at Verso’s Bucksport 
mill. 

Jason Lyons, Account Manager with Honeywell 
Process Solutions and Scholarship Committee 
Chair presents a scholarship check to Paige 
Case who co-oped  with Eka Chemicals.

Bill Peterson, Twin Rivers, Madawaska (3rd from right) presented 
scholarship checks to students co-op students.

Dale Wibberly, HR Manager at Sappi’s Somerset mill (3rd from left) presented scholarship checks 
to Sappi Somerset’s co-op students at the Foundation’s fall scholarship banquet. 

Peggy Gray, HR Manager at Sappi’s Westbrook mill (2nd from right) 
presented scholarship checks to Sappi Westbrook’s co-op students at the 
Foundation’s fall scholarship banquet. 

Mike Reider (right) and Mark Hunter (2nd from right) from Katahdin Paper in 
Millinocket, presented checks to students employed as co-op’s.
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56 Students Interview for Co-op Positions
Each Fall Foundation company mem-
bers are sent an invitation to  participate 
in our fall co-op interview process. 
Companies who are interested select a 
date to visit campus to interview stu-
dents who are looking for a co-op or 
intern position.   
   A typical co-op schedule permits a 
student to work for an employer for one 
summer and one semester while a typical 
internship offers students the opportu-
nity to work for an employer for two 
summers or for 9 continuous months. 
   One of the conditions scholarship re-
cipients must fulfill in order to keep their 
scholarship is to have a co-op or intern 
position with a Foundation company 
member or other paper and/or supplier 
affiliated company.
   Before the interviews begin students 
attend a co-op information seminar 
conducted by Dr. Hemant Pendse, Chair, 
Chemical and Biological Engineering 
and Jack Healy and Faye Woodcock 
Murray from the Pulp and Paper Foun-
dation. At the seminar the students 
hear from a panel of students who have 

already completed at least one segment 
of their co-op position. Students are 
encouraged to ask questions of panel 
members so they may learn about the en-
tire coop process. The students also learn 
about how interviews are conducted; 
what types of questions might be asked; 
how to dress for an interview and how to 
follow up with a potential employer after 
the interview has taken place. Students 
are also encouraged to learn about the 
companies they will be interviewing 
with by visiting websites and asking 
questions before their interview.
   Students are asked to submit their 
resume (electronically) for posting on 
the co-op segment of the Foundation’s 
website. This gives potential employers 
the opportunity to view resumes before 
the interview takes place. 
   New this year, an on-line interview 
sign-up process was designed allowing 
immediate access to interview schedules 
and the ability to sign-up for interviews 
from anywhere on campus. Moments 
after companies signed up to interview  
an email was generated directed at 

Owen McCarthy,  Biological Engineering  (‘10), 
nominated and presented Terry Duffy of Katahdin 
High School the Foundation’s 2010 Innovative 
Teaching Award at the 2010 Paper Days banquet. 

2010 Teacher Recognition Awards Presented at Paper Days Banquet
Scholarship Committee Chair, Jason Lyons 
announced the award of two teacher recogni-
tion awards at the 2010 Paper Days Banquet. 
   The Inspirational Teacher Award was pre-
sented to Cary James, Science  Dept.  Chair at 
Bangor High School. This award recognizes 
Mr. James commitment to his school and his 
students and his lifelong love of teaching. 
   The Innovative Teaching Award was pre-
sented to Terry Duffy, Math/Physics teach-
er at Katahdin High School. This award   
recognizes Mr. Duffy’s excellence through 
innovative curriculum design and a genu-
ine student focus. 
   Current scholarship recipients and par-
ticipants of the previous summer’s “Con-
sider Engineering” program are solicited 
for nominations each spring.
   The Pulp & Paper Foundation has been 
recognizing outstanding high school teach-
ing excellence since 1991. To date 32 
awards have been presented. 

Jennifer Leach,  Chemical Engineering, (Class ‘13) 
nominated and presented Cary James of Bangor 
High School the Foundation’s 2010 Inspirational 
Teacher Award at the 2010 Paper Days banquet.

students in the major the employer was 
interested in hiring. Interview schedules 
filled up fast and in many instances ad-
ditional interview time slots needed to 
be added to accomodate the number of 
students who wanted to interview with 
a particular company.
   Students may (and are encouraged to) 
interview with as many companies as 
they are interested in. If the interviewer 
is impressed, they may offer the student 
a position during or at the end of the in-
terview. Students cannot accept an offer 
until all company interviews have been 
completed. This year “decision day” was 
November 3rd. Some students had as 
many as 4 offers of employment which 
tells us we are recruiting the students 
you want to hire. 
   If you have a co-op or intern position 
available, we still have several chemical, 
mechanical, biological, and civil engi-
neering students who are available to 
work for you.   Please call Jack Healy in 
the Foundation office at (207) 581-2298 
or email: healy@maine.edu. 
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Foundation President, Barbara Kerr Hamilton Presents the 
Joseph M. Genco Award at Paper Days 2010
The Pulp & Paper Foundation is pleased to 
announce the establishment of the Joseph 
M. Genco Award for Pulp and Paper Indus-
try Support. 
    This award will be given annually to a 
University of Maine employee who has 
demonstrated exemplary support of the 
Pulp and Paper Industry through either out-
standing research that has the potential to 
significantly improve the viability of the 
industry, and/or through innovative student 
recruitment to help provide the next genera-
tion of Pulp and Paper Engineers and Lead-
ers, and/or through innovative teaching that 
inspires current engineering students.
   There are three criteria considered of po-
tential nominees; 1. The award will go to 
a University of Maine employee who has 

demonstrated exemplary service to the 
pulp and paper industry; 2. Outstanding re-
search that has the potential to significantly 
improve the viability of the industry; or 3. 
Innovative student recruitment to help pro-
vide the next generation of pulp and paper 
engineers.  Award benefits include a $1,000 
stipend and $2,500 to support ongoing re-
search or recruitment activities. 
  Pulp & Paper Foundation President, Bar-
bara Kerr Hamilton presented Dr. Joseph 
M. Genco, Professor of Chemical Engi-
neering and University of Maine Calder 
Professor, the first Joseph M. Genco Award 
at Paper Days 2010.
    If newsletter readers would like to sug-
gest nominees for the Genco Award, please 
contact Jack Healy at (207) 581-2298.
      

Foundation President Barbara Kerr Hamilton asked members of the audience who have been students of Dr. Genco to join her on stage for the presentation of the 
Joseph M. Genco award to Dr. Genco at Paper Days 2010. Barbara was not surprised the stage couldn’t hold all who have been touched by Dr. Genco.

Welcome Bags Presented to First Year Students at Scholarship Banquet

Before first year scholarship recipients left the scholarship banquet 
they were presented with “Welcome Bags” filled with donated “logo” 
items from Foundation Company Members.

For several years incoming first year scholarship recipients have been 
presented a “Welcome Bag” of “Logo” items from Foundation Company 
Members. The bags are used to introduce our students to the companies 
that support them as Foundation scholarship recipients. 
   Donated items included in the gift bags were umbrellas, water bottles, 
coffee mugs, pens, highlighters, hats, note pads, note stickies, book bags, 
exercise equipment, stadium blankets and other items to use at their desk 
or display in their dorm rooms. 
   Students were told the gifts were from the companies who will be in-
terested in hiring them for co-op or intern positions and ultimately for 
permanent hires once they complete their degrees. 
   If newsletter readers would like to have a “logo” item from their com-
pany included in the 2011 welcome bags they are encouraged to contact 
Faye Woodcock Murray in the Foundation office at (207) 581-2297 or by 
email at woodcock@maine.edu.



Th e University of Maine

UMaine Pulp and Paper Foundation Giving Options

Individual Contribution

Gift Amount: Any Amount 

Benefits: Annual contributions support such events as: 
1 Engineering Class  $1000 
Consider Engineering  $300/student 
1 Scholarship Credit Hour $267/Credit Hour 
Career Exploration  $225 
Scholarship Banquet  $200  
1st Year Welcome Dinner $100 
Student Recruitment  $50 
Other    $ 

Endowed Fund

Gift Amount: Minimum $500 

Benefits: Contributions continue over time until contributions and investment gains equal $10,000, and then the 
fund becomes a Named Scholarship (see below).  
Scholarship distributions to students will not begin until the fund reaches $10,000. 

 The endowed fund will be listed in the annual report each year

Named Scholarship:

Gift Amount:     $10,000 to $49,999 

Benefits: Bronze Plaque (12” x 18”) in Jenness Atrium 
Recognition at the Paper Days Banquet – plaque presented in front of ~ 250 members and students 
Recognition in our annual report 
Letter each year from student who is assigned and receives the scholarship, with student picture  
Preference as to type of major to receive the scholarship 
Preference as to geographical area of student  
Lifetime membership (with voting rights in the UMaine Pulp and Paper Foundation) 

Annual $ to students:     Maximum of 5%/year – or $500 to $2499/year. Principle will never decrease below initial gift. 

USA Scholarship:

Gift Amount:     $50,000 to $1,000,000 

Benefits: Bronze Plaque (12” x 18”) in Jenness Atrium

2nd

Recognition at the Paper Days Banquet – plaque presented in front of ~ 250 members and students 
Recognition in our annual report 
Letter each year from student who is assigned and receives the scholarship, with student picture 
Preference as to type of major to receive the scholarship 
Preference as to geographical area of student  
Lifetime membership (with voting rights in the UMaine Pulp and Paper Foundation) 

Annual $ to students:     Maximum of 5%/year – or $2500 to $50,000/year. Principle will never decrease below initial gift. 

plaque (6  x 12”) in Jenness Atrium”



Fall/Winter 2010

 
How to give: 
 
Check by mail to:  University of Maine Pulp and Paper Foundation 
    5737 Jenness Hall 
    Orono, Maine 04469 
 
On Line by Credit Card:  WWW.mainepulpaper.org 
 (New)   Make a Donation Tab 
    Click on one-time or recurring donation and follow instructions 
 
Credit Card by Phone  Call 207-581-2297(Faye) or 207-581-2298 (Jack) 
 
Stocks and Bonds  Through Morgan Stanley in Boston 
    Call Steve Potwin at 617-570-9228 
 

The cost of tuition has increased markedly in the past 12 years, increasing by more than 100%. Much of the increase has 
resulted from decreased financial support from the State of Maine. UMaine still provides a tremendous education value, 
however the increased tuition cost , and our desire to support about ninety very qualified engineering (87)and forestry (3) 
students is beginning to stretch our endowment. Our spend has been about 5.6%, vs. a target of 5.0%. The additional .6% 
is currently being covered by unrestricted funds. Our executive committee has elected to continue to support 90 students, 
but recognizes that this level of support will not be able to continue without an increase in giving. Your support is critical 
to the ongoing success of our Foundation and our ability to support our great students. 
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The UMaine Pulp & Paper Foundation Newsletter is published two 
times a year by The University of Maine Pulp & Paper Founda-
tion, 5737 Jenness Hall, Orono, ME 04469. Jack Healy, Executive 
Director, Faye Woodcock Murray, Editor.

Foundation Honor Award Chair, Roy Barry presents the 2010 
Honor Award to Dana Dolloff at Paper Days.

2010 Foundation Honor Awarded to Dana Dolloff
Dana Dolloff, Director Environmental Affairs, Rayonier (retired) was pre-
sented the Pulp and Paper Foundation’s 2010 Honor Award at Paper Days 
in April. The award recognizes Dana’s many years of service to the Pulp 
and Paper Foundation. The award was presented by Honor Award Com-
mittee Chair,  Roy Barry. 
   The citation on the 2010 Honor Award reads: A model graduate of the 
University of Maine and a distinguished leader who has exerted a strong 
influence on the paper industry, his community, and this Foundation. A 
champion of this Foundation’s providing scholarships to students and 
strengthening the University of Maine and its chemical engineering fac-
ulty. Through his efforts, and those of other scholarship recipients, the 
University of Maine has become well known throughout the paper and 
supplier industries as a source of capable engineers and managers. This 
Honor Award is presented as a token of our deep appreciation and to rec-
ognize his many valued contributions enhancing the University of Maine’s 
reputation for excellence throughout the paper and related industries. Pre-
sented this 7th day of April, 2010.
    As a special surprise, members of Dana’s family made the trip to Orono 
and hid in the Paper Days audience to be on hand for the award presen-
tation. Dana noted during his acceptance speech that 2010 was the 39th 
consecutive year he has attended Paper Days and that he believes he has 
received more from the Pulp and Paper Foundation than he has given.


